Hospital Library Services Committee Minutes

Tuesday, July 19, 2005 

Canastota Public Library

9:30 am

Present: Deborah Hailston-Jaworski, Chair, (Faxton-St Luke's), Kris Hogan, (Crouse Hospital), Kathy Hughes, (Medical Circuit Librarian), Bette Jean Ingui, (VA Hospital Library), Nancy Howe, (CLRC Liaison),

Absent Halyna Lisczynskyj (St Elizabeth Medical Center), Ellie Sheldon (St Joseph‘s College of Nursing), Beverly Marcoline (Utica College), Michael Garcia, (St Elizabeth College of Nursing) Jane Berry, (Oneida Healthcare)
Recorder is: Bette Jean Ingui

I.
BUDGET FOR 2005 – 2005 UPDATE:

Nancy had good news from the state. Actual HLSP grant that was awarded came to $65,727, instead of $61,581. This enables us to give more money to databases. For example, we are paying more for Stat!Ref due to changes in what we are getting this year. Continuing Education will have $1,000 toward the LinkOut workshop with Denise O’Shea and database vendor fair in spring 2006. 


III. 
STAT!REF:
The final price for Stat!Ref will be $6651. Nancy distributed the final copies of the contents of the collection. Nancy will call the vendor to see if the VA Hospital (CLRC’s newest member) is able to participate as well.
IV. 
CONSORTIA DATABASE UPDATE:
No news from WALDO regarding the LWW subscription for 2006. The directors of the NY3R’s will be having a conference call on August 3rd and this topic will be discussed then. Nancy Howe will report back to the committee at the next meeting.
V. 
DATABASE SURVEY:
Kris Hogan, Bette Jean Ingui and Nancy Howe developed and distributed an online survey to all those libraries that have medical resources within their electronic collection (or would like to). In summary, the survey asked:

· What electronic resources are you currently subscribed to?

· Which electronic resources would you like to subscribe to?

· Would your institution like to participate in a consortia brought together for the purpose of purchasing electronic resources?

The survey was sent out on June 24, 2005.Nancy received four responses to the survey and out of the responses 3 out of 4 were interested in participating in a consortium. The survey will be sent out a second time in an effort to get more responses.
VI
CIRCUIT LIBRARIAN REPORTS:

Kathy gave verbal report and a written report will follow. During this portion of the meeting, Nancy Hoe reported that Little Falls Hospital did send in a signed contract for Circuit Librarian program for 2005-06. Jonathan Lawrence, CEO of Little Falls Hospital did indicate that this was probably the last year that they would be participating in the program. The Committee will continue this discussion at a future meeting as it relates to the Circuit program for 2006-07.
VI
LinkOut Workshop:

This will be held on October 4, 10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. at CLRC headquarters. After lunch (on your own) participants are invited to return and learn tips and tricks of using LinkOut with Kathy Hughes. 
VII
OTHER:

CLRC annual membership meeting is at Dibble’s Inn in Vernon on October 13, 2005 at 12:00 p.m. 
VIII
ADJORNED; NEXT MEETING DATE: 
The possible dates for the next meeting are August 9th,16th, 23rd. Deborah Hailston will email everyone soon to confirm a date.

Respectfully Submitted by,

Bette Jean Ingui

